Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
May 13, 2013

Members present were:  Jack Busher, Pat Cooper, Susan Simmons, Steve and Joyce Johnson, Glen and Barb Scott and Mitch Martin.
The meeting was called to order at 5:05 pm.
The minutes from April were approved by unanimous vote.

Reports
Treasurer’s Report:  Barb is no longer using Microsoft Money.  We will get an actual copy of the bank statement.  Total assets are: $24522.67.

Membership:  We had one renewal, Ralph Cadwalleder
 
Communications:  We have a new website, with PayPal operational. The Friends website is revamped, with the it being all about Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park.  Our history, accomplishments and future endeavors.

Volunteer Update:  Volunteers have been busy working on trails in the archery range.  VOC was here last Saturday and helped complete steps.

Park Manager Update:  Jeanette Lara is our new administrative assistant.  Mike Wall is the new park Ranger. The seasonals are mostly rehires from last year.  Camping spaces have opened up early this year.  There is usually only one loop open this time of the year and there are now four open.

Old Business: NEEF close out report is due the end of August, so we need to have our money spent by then. No news from Toyota. The military display committee is now choosing the color scheme. It was estimated the TLK would charge $3200 for the project.  We paid $1600 down payment.  It should be completed by this summer. Building the shed on top of Cheyenne Mountain is weather dependent. Glenn is hoping to get the Air Force involved with the building of the Dixon trail in September.

New Business:  Susan showed the picture collage she had made for Ann Brown.  We voted on the new Friends logo we will adopt. The choices were from a Cheyenne Mountain High School art project.  Jack was going to check to see if we could change the color of the chosen logo to reflect the colors of the Parks and Wildlife logo.

Our next meeting will be at 5:00 on June 10--.  Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 6:15.

Respectfully submitted,
Susan Simmons, Secretary

 

